
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish Organizations, Committees and Ministries 

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER    

May 1,  2022 
First Reading: Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41 

Second Reading: Revelation 5:11-14 

Gospel: John 21:1-19 

Welcome to St. Dominic Church  
  493 North Second Street, Breese, Illinois 62230 
 
Phone: 618-526-7746              E-mail: saintdominic@papadocs.com  
                   Bulletin info: carolatstdominic@gmail.com 
Fax:    618-526-7755    Website: www.saintdominicbreese.org 

   Websites:             St. Dominic Church      www.saintdominicbreese.org 
                                 Diocese of Belleville     www.diobelle.org  
                                 Knights of Columbus    www.breeseknights.org  
                                 Mater Dei High School  www.materdeiknights.org  
                                 All Saints Academy       www.asasaints.com 

Pastor: 
Fr. Patrick N. Peter 

 
 

Rosary Leaders 
Connie Robben 
 
RCIA   
Fr. Pat Peter 
 
Sacristans 
Cyndi Riley 
Dot Baumann 
Bonnie Ritzheimer 
 
Servers   
Fr. Pat 
 
Spiritual Formation 
Laurie Klostermann 
Joan Meredith 
 
Stewardship Committee 
Mary Hoffmann 
Mike Klein 
Laurie Klostermann 
 
Ushers  
Rich Eilermann 
 
Welcoming Committee 
Dot Bauman 
Diane Grapperhaus 
Mary Kay Wiegmann 
 
Youth Faith Formation  
Dan Robben 
 
Youth Ministry 
Diane Klostermann 

Sunday Masses:  
Saturday Vigil 5:30pm 
Sunday 8am and 11am 
 
Weekday Masses:  
8am: Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday  
 
Holy Day Masses:  
8am, 12:10pm, & 7pm 
 
Confessions:  
4:30pm on Saturday  
or by appointment 
 
Baptism & Marriage:  
For arrangement please 
contact the Parish office 
 
Bulletin Deadline: 
Wednesday at Noon 
 
Office Hours:  
Mon. – Fri. 9am-3pm 
 
Office Staff:  
Judie Kuper  
        Office Manager 
Carol Niemeyer 
        Office Secretary 
526-7746 
            
All Saints Academy  
Kahiwalani Goetsch 
        Principal 
Dustin McSparin  
       Office Manager 
295 N. Clinton St. 
526-4323 
 
Mater Dei High School 
Dennis Litteken  
       Principal 
900 N. Mater Dei Dr.  
526-7216 
 
 

Parish Council  
Laurie Klostermann -V-Pres 
Paul Klostermann  
Dave Kruep—Pres. 
Diane Grapperhaus 
Mike Klein 
Mary Kay Wiegmann- Sec 
Adam Becker 
Joan Meredith 
Katie Unverfehrt 
 
Trustees 
Dawn Tebbe 
Steve Usselmann 
 

Adult Servers 
Mary Ellen Detmer 
 

Adoration 
Allison Cowgill 
 

Altar Sodality 
Maribeth Detmer-Pres. 
Staci Becker (Matt) V-P 
 

Building & Maintenance  
Dave Kruep 
Adam Becker 
 
Choirs, Cantors,  
Musicians 
Leah Loddeke 
 
Church Decorating 
Lynn Hollenkamp 
 
Community Committee 
Diane Grapperhaus 
Katie Unverfehrt 

 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Fr. Pat Peter 
 
First Friday/Homebound  
Ministry 
Fr. Pat Peter 
 
Finance Committee 
Paul Klostermann 
Mary Kay Wiegmann 
 
Golden Egg 
Dave Kruep 
Adam Becker 
Katie Unverfehrt 
 
Lectors 
Rod Kloeckner 
 
Liturgy Committee 
Amy Koch 
Joan Meredith 
Katie Unverfehrt 
 
Media Committee 
Mike Klein 
Paul Klostermann 
 
Men’s Sodality 
Dennis Ratermann 
 
Picnic Executives 
open 
 
Prayer Ministry 
Parish Office 
 
 

 



 
Mass Intentions 

 
Sat., April 30 

5:30pm: Dennis & Mary Beth  

Fischer 

 
Sun., May 1 

8:00am: Sylvester & Julia Hilmes 

        Mr. & Mrs. Everett & Audrey Uhls 

11:00am: Parish Family 

12:00am Baptism:   

            Adley  Jean Dryden 

7:00pm: Confirmation Practice in 

Church 

 
Mon. May 2 

8:00am: Rita Padfield  

Adoration 1-6pm 

6:40pm:Rosary  

7:00pm: Past & present Sodality 

members 

 
Tues. May 3  

8:00am: Msgr. Vincent Haselhorst  

10:00am: (N.H.) For strength to be 

accepting of God’s will 

7:00pm: (Confirmation Mass)  
For our Confirmation Students 
 
Wed. May 4 

8:00am: Mary Schleper  

 
Thurs., May 5  

NO MASS 

 
Fri., May 6 

8:00am: Mary Ann Peek  

7:00pm: First Friday Benediction  

 
Sat., May 7 

8:30am: Rosary 

9:00am: Padre P io Mass 

5:30pm: Josephine Gregson 
              Julia Maue 
              Clara Timmermann 
 
Sun., May 8 

8:00am: Charles & Lorraine     

              VonderHaar 

              Vince & Dolores Langenhorst 

              Mrs. Audrey Uhls 

11:00am: Parish Family 

 
  
First Friday Adoration and Benedic-

tion Friday, May 6th at 7:00pm. 

  

Padre Pio Prayer Group  Rosary 

and prayers 8:30am followed by Mass 

at 9:00am on Saturday, May 7th. All are 

welcome to attend. 

We would like to welcome Bishop Michael McGovern to St. Dominic.  

Bishop McGovern will be here on Tuesday for Confirmation.  

Please keep our Confirmation students in your prayers as they make 

this Holy Sacrament. 

 

“Mass Attendance Dispensation has been lifted effective Palm Sunday, 

April 10, 2022.” —Bishop McGovern  
 
   EVENTS THIS WEEK 
Sun.,   May 1:  Youth Ministry Meeting in St. Dominic cafeteria 00pm  

                         Confirmation Practice in Church 7:00pm 

Mon.,   May 2:  Adoration 1-6pm 

                        Ladies Sodality Meeting 6:40pm Rosary, Mass at 7:00pm                      

Tue.,    May 3:  Confirmation 7:00pm 

                         No Stewardship or Liturgy meeting 

Wed.,   May 4:  No  8:00am Mass  

   YFF Classes 6:30pm                             

Thurs., May 5:  Fr. Pat ’s Day Off  

                         Media Committee Meeting 6:30pm in Annex 

Fri.,      May 6:  First Friday Benediction 7:00pm  

Sat.,     May 7:  Rosary at 8:30am and  Padre P io Mass 9:00am                           
 
36th Weekly Raffle Winner: Vernon Mohesky  
 
BANNS III:       Alison Lampe & Jared Kampw erth 
BANNS I & II:  Richard Heinold and Brooke Taylor  
 
You are invited to the Ladies’ Sodality Meeting on Monday, May 2nd,  

honoring paid life members. Rosary will begin at 6:40 p.m., with Mass at 7pm  

and followed with the meeting at the cafeteria.  
 
A Pro-Life Prayer Service w ill be held at Westgate Baptist Church in 

Trenton from 7:00-8:00PM May 12th.  Please join us, praying our state and na-

tion will get back on a moral and virtuous path and our culture will change to ap-

preciate and cherish our Lord's precious gift of life.  
 
Mother’s Day Roses!! Live, long stem red roses w ill be available at all 

Masses on May 7th and 8th. Roses have a suggested donation of $2.00 each. 

Vases for Memorial roses will be placed on Mary’s altar. Clinton County Citizens 

for Life thanks you for sharing this loving tribute to Mothers and for your support. 

Over the years, our Mother’s Day Roses Campaign proceeds have helped fund 

transportation for Marchers for Life to Washington, D.C. and for the Students to 

go to the March for Life in Chicago, as well as for students to pray at Granite 

City’s Hope (abortion) Clinic and the Fairview Heights Abortion Clinic. These funds 

also help provide educational material, Pro-Life signs in the county, billboards to 

counter Planned Parenthood billboards near our high schools, support for area 

Pregnancy Care Centers and more... Thank you again for your support. We are 

always in need of new members, so please contact me if you are interested in 

helping with this wonderful ministry to help save babies! . Connie Robben, Presi-

dent, Clinton County Citizens for Life 618-401-3991  

Last Weeks Stewardship  

Sunday                              $7,069.00        Adopted Parish                   $285.00 

Online Giving                   $2,968.00         Needy                                  $162.00 

Loose                                   $661.18         Tuition Assistance                $38.00          

Holy Thursday                       $75.00         Misc. Blue           $60.00 

Good Friday                           $80.00   Building                               $265.81 

Easter                                   $835.00        Cemetery                               $50.00 

Catholic Home Mission       $424.00        Golden Egg (Net after $26,000 pay out)  

                                                $30,250.00    
 
Thank you for your generous donations. 



May is the Month of Rosary. During the 

month of May, we will pray the rosary 20 minutes 

before mass. Rosary Leaders needed for all 

weekend Masses in May. Sign up sheet is in the 

back of church or call Connie Robben to volunteer 

   at 618-401-3991.  
 
The next baptismal prep class for May has been 

changed to Monday, May 9th at 7pm at St. Augustine 

in Breese. Please call the rectory at 526– 7746 to regis-

ter. 
 
Nominations for All Saints Academy School board 

elections will be accepted at the Masses this weekend. 

Nomination forms are in the pews and can be placed in the 

collection basket. Please take some time to nominate some-

one you think would serve our parish well on the ASA 

School Board.  
 

St. Dominic Quilt Raffle  St. Dominic La-

dies Sodality are giving away 40 beautiful hand 

quilted, queen size quilts! Tickets are $50, with 

40 chances to win. Get your tickets before they 

are sold out. Only 500 tickets w ill be sold. 

Call the parish office for tickets or buy tickets at 

      Dietrich Bank or Germantown Trust & Savings 

      Bank. 
 

Cookies Needed:  Cookies are needed for 

the Confirmation reception on 5/3/22.  Drop off 

your cookies (1 dozen) at St. Dominic Cafeteria 

between 6 and 7 pm on 5/3/22.  Any questions 

or to volunteer to help contact Diane 910-9266 

or Kathy 972-9829. Thank you. 
  
HSHS Auxiliary St. Joseph Breese Quilt Raffle: 30 

beautiful hand quilted/machine quilted quilts will be given 

away! Tickets are $25 each. Only 400 tickets sold. The 

drawing will be on May 21st at the HSHS Book Fair. Pro-

ceeds will benefit services on behalf of HSHS St. Joseph 

Hospital, Breese. For tickets, contact any Auxiliary member, 

the Hospital Gift Shop, call Mary Jo Richter 618-210-9198, 

call/text Marilyn Zobrist 618-977-1417, or you can email:  

zobristmarilyn@hotmail.com  
 
St. Mary Parish, Trenton,  Rummage and Bake Sale 

May 4, 5, and 6.  Hours for the sale are Wednesday, May 4, 

6:00—8:30 pm, Thursday, May 5, 8:30 am—3:00 pm and 

6:00-8:30 pm (1/2 price), and Friday, May 6, 8:30 am—

5:00 p ($3 bag day).  
 
It’s time to begin planning for summer camps!  Mater 

Dei will host the following summer athletic camps:  boys 

basketball, girls basketball, volleyball, cheerleading, football, 

and soccer (boys and girls combined). Go to 

www.materdeiknights.org, “Athletics” menu, “Summer Ath-

letics Camps 2022” page.  Any questions, please contact 

Maria Zurliene at (mzurliene@materdeiknights.org)  

 

Please notify the office if you phone number or ad-

dress has changed. 618-526-7746. 

Youth Ministry 
Cheryl 618-526-7594,   Rhonda 248-840-1857  

Diane 618-910-9266 
 
Youth Ministry Updates w ill be posted on Groupme. 

High School youth wanting updates for youth ministry events, 

download the groupme app and please contact Cheryl, Rhon-

da or Diane to be added to the groupme. 

Next youth ministry meeting w ill be 5/ 1/ 22.  Watch 

groupme for details.  We will discuss Holiday World and softball 

Assisting Youth Ministry  Any adult wanting to assist 

with youth ministry, please contact Diane, Cheryl, Angie or 

Rhonda.  Share your faith with the youth as they share theirs 

with you. 

 ——————————————————————–—————-—— 

St. Vincent de Paul 

No more winter clothes!! 

 Accepting Spring clothes.  NOT Summer clothes.  

As you clean out your closets for your spring wardrobe, re-

member St. Vincent De Paul. Adult and children clothing are 

needed. Please make sure these items are clean.  Please do 

not send winter clothes. Winter clothing will be pitched! They 

do not have space to store winter clothing. 
  

Desperately needing men and women large & x-tra 

large  underpants, Bras, Men's Belts and Blue Jeans 

 No socks or t-shirts are needed. 

Please make sure items are clean and sellable. 

Also, no frames of any kind.  
 

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul is still in need of the  

individually packaged items. cookies, fruit cups, tuna and chick-

en snack packs, chips, crackers, cheese sticks, cheese and 

crackers, peanut butter and crackers, fruit cups, yogurt cups, 

cereal, Pop Tarts, breakfast bars, soup or pasta in a cup and 

bottled water.  In addition, laundry detergent pods, paper tow-

els, toilet paper and tissues are always in short supply.   

Gatorade and water continue to be in need.  

————————————————————————————–—— 

St. Barbara Parish, Okawville, w ill be hosting the North 

Central Vicariate Cancer Mass on Tues. May 17th at 7pm. 

Confessions will be available prior to Mass.  Please join us as 

we pray for those who suffer with cancer, for those who care 

for them and for a cure.  All are welcome to attend.  
 
CRS Rice Bowl  Thank you to everyone who returned a 

CRS Rice Bowl.  You may still drop one off in church or at the 

Rectory. You can also donate online at crsricebowl.org/give.  
 
2022 Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal Each year 

the faithful of our Belleville Diocese are asked to help the 

works of Christ continue and grow through their support of The 

Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal.  By making a gift you are 

helping build up the Body of Christ in our various ministries and 

providing help for the poor and vulnerable. Please consider a 

gift to the appeal today! 
 
Don’t miss the Messenger’s upcoming issues: Gradua-

tion, Priest Jubilees, 6-Month Diocesan Calendar of Events, and 

Picnic dates. Sign up for The  Messenger by calling 618-233-

8670 or go to: www.bellevillemessenger.org. 

http://www.materdeiknights.org/
mailto:mzurliene@materdeiknights.org
http://www.bellevillemessenger.org/


Covenant Network Catholic Radio Easter is much more than 

a single day in the calendar year.  Rejoicing in Christ’s Resurrection 

is the focus of the Easter season in the Church and the highlight of 

each Sunday Liturgy. Tune into Covenant Network Catholic radio 

for information and inspiration throughout this holy season.  Many 

ways to listen: on the radio AM 1080 & 92.7 FM; on the Covenant 

Network mobile app or at OurCatholicRadio.org.  
 
Healing after Abortion  Free confidential counseling from 

Project Rachel.  618-722-5068 DIOBELLE.ORG/

RESPECTLIFEPROJECTRACHEL@DIOBELLE.ORG  
 
Interested in doing a Bible study?  Listen to Fr. M ike 

Schmitz Bible in a Year podcast on Spotify or wherever you get 

your podcasts.  20 minutes a day, Fr. Mike reads the Bible and 

shares his reflection.  Listen at your convenience.  Any questions, 

contact Diane at 618-910-9266.  
 
A Pilgrimage of Peace to the Holy Land November 28 to De-

cember 9, 2022  Chaplain: Rev. Steven Beatty Vicar General, Dio-

cese of Belleville.  Pilgrimage Director: Cheryl Sommer Catholic Re-

lief Services Diocesan Animator. Worship Director:  Sue Huett As-

beck.  Hosted by Catholic Relief Services in the Diocese of Belleville 

and The Messenger.  For pricing and further details email crsdio-

belle@gmail.com or contact Cheryl Sommer at 618-624-2838. 
 

Tours of the Teutopolis Monastery Museum are available 

the first Sunday of the months April thru November from 12:30 to 

4:00pm. The Museum, located behind St. Francis Church in Teutop-

olis, IL, is housed on the second floor. An elevator is available for 

visitors who have difficulty with stairs. Admission fee is $5.00 for 

adults and $1.00 for children.  For more information go to the par-

ish website: www.stfrancischurch.com or to the town website at 

www.Teutopolis  

You are invited to a Day of Reflection, open to 

all age groups, sponsored by the Victorious Missionar-

ies with the National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows. 

“Let Your Light Shine”, will be a VIRTUAL event on 

Saturday, May 14, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. – noon via 

Zoom. The presenter is Fr. Tom Santen. Together we 

will reflect on how Jesus lights up our lives, and then 

how we in turn bring His light to others.  Cost is $20. 
Register online at snows.org/reflection514, visit 

snows.org for a printable registration form or call 618-

394-6281 to register. 

 

Mid-life Singles: Are you looking for a renewed 

sense of purpose & belonging?  Register today for a 

life-changing REFLECT weekend retreat at King’s 

House Retreat Center, Belleville, IL on June 3-5, 2022. 

Take a chance and get involved... you won't regret 

it!  Cost is $215 including meals and a single room. 

Call (314)283-0044, visit www.ReflectRetreat.com, or 

email reflect.stlouis@gmail.com details a life-changing 

REFLECT weekend retreat at King’s House Retreat 

Center, Belleville, IL (20  
 
Are you dealing with a loved one who might be 

abusing alcohol or other substances?  P lease 

call support network at 314-669-1184 for additional 

information and free resources.  
 
I will be working on schedules the 

next few weeks. If you have any 

changes you need to make, please 

call Carol at 618-526-7746 or         

email carolatstdominic@gmail.com  

MINISTERS OF THE MASS FOR MARCH   May 7/8 

SERVERS 
 
Noah McSparin 

Alex Mueller 

Jacob Heinzmann 

 

 

 

 

Gavin Peppenhorst 

Ethan Becker 

Dawson Detmer 

 

 

 

 

 

Abigail Brown 

Emma Holthaus 

Liliana Lyons 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
 
Lauren Melton 

Barb Koopmann 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

 

 

 

Ton Hustedde 

Jan Hustedde 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

 

 

 

 
Mary Ellen Detmer 

Eric Detmer 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

USHERS 
Ted Voss 

Don Lappe 

Charlie Kruse 

Leonard Bathon 

Barb Bathon 

Volunteer 

 
 
Fred Becker 

Terry Fields 

Jim Kuhl 

Rich Eilermann 

Stewart Freeman 

Rich Hellige 

 

 
Alan Grapperhaus 

Cindy Grapperhaus 

Marty Johnson 

Darlene Ciborowski 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

LECTOR:  M ike K lein  
 
ORGANIST/CANTOR: 

Maribeth/Greg S. 
 
GIFT BEARER: 

Gregson  Family 

 
 
LECTOR: Kathleen Heinzmann  
 
ORGANIST/CANTOR: 

Hannah/Steve K. 
 
GIFT BEARER: 

VonderHaar Family 

 
 
LECTOR:  Laurie K lostermann  
 
ORGANIST/CANTOR: 

Hannah/Anna K. 
 
GIFT BEARER:  Parish Family 

mailto:crsdiobelle@gmail.com
mailto:crsdiobelle@gmail.com
http://www.reflectretreat.com/
mailto:reflect.stlouis@gmail.com

